
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

But everyone who hears these words of mine and does not put them into practice is like a foolish man who 

built his house on sand.   -Matthew 7:26 

 Imagine, if you will, a world where… 

Active members of a military unit are on the battlefield sitting around while the fighting is going on. Ex-

plosions are rumbling the ground all around. Bullets are whizzing through the air. Plans have been carefully 

made and orders are in place. Guns are available which they are trained to use. The enemy is moving and ac-

tively positioning to fight. They are severely out numbered and overpowered, but they are fighting as though 

they can win. 

There is a problem. 

 The soldiers refuse to enter the battlefield. They are in the barracks arguing about who is the bravest 

fighter. Voices are raised. Occasional shoving. Everyone thinks they’re the greatest fighter ever. Stories about 

past victories fill the air. Great tales of grandeur following each other like a train passing on the tracks of time. 

Heroes of long ago.  

 But today, a statue would be more of a fighter. Trees and clouds bring more combat than these soldiers. 

If words were bullets, there’d be no one standing. But stories don’t fight. Words and bragging are useless. What 

is needed in this battle is someone to step up and obey the orders of the leader. Someone to remind them the are 

“active” members of the military. There is someone to fight. 

 True on the physical battlefield. True on the spiritual. The Church needs people to remember what and 

why they vowed to be when they accepted Jesus. It’s not “fire insurance” but a relationship bought by the Sav-

ior. It’s not a call to the “lazy-boy of life” but to a war needing soldiers to fight. 

 I’ve always struggled with the term, “active member”. Why is the word “active” needed? Doesn’t being 

a member of the Body imply activity? If you’re a member of a club, don’t you do the activities? Church is not a 

place to watch a performance. It’s a headquarters for the battlefield. A place where Hell, though fighting, CAN-

NOT win. Why? Because greater is He that is in us (which makes us the Church) than he that is in the world.  

 So gear up, soldier! Grab a weapon, go to the battle knowing God has won! 

         From My Heart, 
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Tuesdays, 10 am,    
beginning Feb. 

18th.   
 

Sign up in the    
foyer so that we may have a work-

book ready for you. 

 

MEN’S BIBLE STUDY 
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Continuing Feb. 9 & 23, 

and March 8 & 22, Billy is 

leading a class entitled 

“NCC 101:  WHO WE 

ARE”.  This is a class 

about our church and 

how it works and who’s 

who.  The Elders would 

like for every member and 

regular visitor to go 

through one class, if at all 

possible.  There are sign-

up sheets in the foyer to 

select a class time that 

will work for you.  Please 

sign up as soon as you 

can, class size is limited 

to 20.  For more infor-

mation, talk to Billy or one 

of the Elders. 

NCC  

Youth Group has a Superbowl Party on Sunday, Feb. 2nd at 5:30.  Other 

games and activities will also be available.  Check with Caleb for more  info. 

Coming in March:  Youth Spaghetti Fundraiser & Dessert Auction, Sun. March 8th 

Coming up in April:  RISE UP!  Ladies Conference at Ozark Christian Col-
lege.  Sign-up in foyer to get pre-registration price cut by Feb. 29th.  
For more info, talk to Michelle or Ellen. 

Annual Congrega-

tional Meeting—

Sun.    Feb. 2, Noon 

Sun. Feb. 2, Noon 

Sign up in the foyer for a time to 
donate.  We are in the “Do not do-
nate” window if you want to donate 
for the NCC Blood Drive. 

Wed. Feb. 12th  6:30 pm 

 

$3 per person/$10         

maximum per family 

 

We’ll have a great meal and a 

fun night of “mystery dinner theater.”  Come enjoy a din-

ner of ham, cheesy mashed potatoes, green beans, rolls, 

and pie, while solving the mystery.  Children will have 

their own activities and menu of hotdogs & cookies.    
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Church Office: 

        

 Phone: 387-4100 

 Fax:    387-2399 

  Website:  nccok.com  

 Email: ncc@nccok.com 
 

Office Hours 

    Monday-Friday 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 
 

Staff 

Billy Collier, Minister 

billy@nccok.com 

Caleb Page, Youth Minister 

caleb@nccok.com 

Cheryl Millican, Ellen Storey, Secretaries 
ncc@nccok.com 

Courtney Loveless-Children’s director/ 

Preschool Director 

blessedmeb@yahoo.com 

 

Elders 
Rick DeWeese—Mike Aston 

Gary Pitzer 

 Deacons 

Travis Cotten—Garland Hawkins 

 

 Sunday 
 Sunday School                9:30 a.m. 
 Worship Service          10:45 a.m. 
 Youth Group    6:00 pm 

Wednesday 
    Dinner at 5:30  

Bible Study @ 7pm 

 
                  Important Dates in February 
 
Feb. 2—Annual meeting after worship service 
Feb. 2—Youth Superbowl fellowship 5:30 pm 
Feb. 4—Gentle Yoga 6:30 pm 
Feb. 7-8—Superstart conference 3rd-5th graders 
Feb. 9—NCC101—2 pm 
Feb. 12—L&A Banquet 6:30 pm 
Feb. 14—Pantry 9-10:30 am 
Feb. 15—Men’s Bible Study 8 am 
Feb. 18—Ladies Bible Study 10 am 
Feb. 20—Red Hats Game Day 
Feb. 21—Ducks Unlimited Dinner 
Feb. 22—Blood Drive 8:30-12:30 
Feb. 23—NCC101—2pm 
Feb. 25—Ladies Bible Study 10 am 
 

  1st Sunday 2nd Sunday 3rd Sunday 4th Sunday  

Communion Thought      

Prayer Time      

  Server Leaders  

Name Bob Humphries Mike Littlejohn Ed Harris Ron Yancey  

Phone  392-4621 387-5708 485-4459 387-4329  

Name Leon Riley Chris Clyma Landon Waugh John Hensley  

Phone  387-2743 924-0412 261-0073 672-7142  

 Prayers & Servers  

Communion Prayer John Hensley Neil Newcomb Alan Allison Roy Harper  

Offering Prayer Cody Clyma Jim Storey John Hensley Alan Weymouth  

Servers Brady Clyma A.J. Motes Cody Clyma Jim Storey  

 Alan Allison Roy Harper Brady Clyma   

  Chris Clyma Evan Loveless C hris Clyma Evan Loveless  

  Michael Halcomb Landon Waugh David Wint Justin Chetelat  

  David Wint Justin Chetelat Danny Thompson Michael Halcomb  

  Neil Newcomb Alan Weymouth Roy Harper A. J. Motes  

GENTLE YOGA :  come on over to the church 

on Tuesday, February 4th at 6:30pm 

for an hour of gentle exercise.  All ages 

and fitness levels invited! 

2200 North Main Street  Newcastle, OK  73065 

Ed Harris Gary Pitzer Garland Hawkins Landon Waugh 

Caleb Page  David Rodgers Mike Aston Rick DeWeese 

The full-color edition of this newsletter 

is available to read on the bulletin boards 

and has been emailed out.  If you did not 

receive the emailed version and would 

like a full color-printed copy, please let 

the office know. 

 2020 


